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HOLBROOK HAPPENINGS 

Issue 394 26 August 2020 

WOOLPACK INN 

MUSEUM 
Holbrook residents would 

have no-ced the influx of 

Australian Defence Force 

personnel in our town 

recently. These people have 

been posted to our region 

to assist police as part of the 

Covid-19 Border Control 

Task Force. 

Volunteers at the Woolpack 

Inn Museum were delighted 

to have a visit from 

Sergeant Major Chris 

Hanger in recent days, 

asking if there were any 

tasks that his team could 

undertake at the Museum. 

The offer by the ADF, on 

their days off duty, was to assist any volunteer community group. 

Wilma Black and Wendy Swan, both volunteers at the Museum, quickly found a suitable job for the boys. On 

27 July Chris and his team were provided with loppers and secateurs and immediately set to work on a 

wayward wormwood in the Museum’s back yard. In no -me at all the task was completed to the delight of 

Wilma and Wendy. 

The Museum’s volunteers were extremely grateful for the help given and sincerely thanked Chris and his team. 

FRIENDS OF THE HOLBROOK 

SUBMARINE MUSEUM  
This group was formed about 12 months 

ago to support submarine heritage in 

Australia through the Holbrook 

Museum.   Since star-ng some programs 

have been addressed in partnership Curator Cathy Mann and 

the Greater Hume Council including:  

 digi-sing of 100’s of photos and manuals,  

 a successful grant from the Submarine Ins-tute of 

Australia to upgrade the interior of the museum,  

 a new web site developed  

 hBp://holbrooksubmarinemuseum.com.au  

 ten audio interviews have been conducted and 

archived. 

We are working in conjunc-on with others on the AE2 project 

to relocate the model and have a photo collage and some 2D 

modelling. 

Three books are now available for purchase at the Museum; 

they are HMAS OTWAY (a memento of a visit to the museum), 

The Submariners Cookbook and Kids Road Trip Art Book. 

Membership of the  group have grown from 5 to 48. 
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Please note this publica�on is available online at 

www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

Next deadline 9am  

Friday 4 September 2020 
 

We prefer ar-cles to be emailed to: 

holbrookctc@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au     

or ph 02 6036 3262.  

D E A D L I ND E A D L I ND E A D L I ND E A D L I N EEEE    

H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’  H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’  H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’  H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’      

P O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N TP O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N TP O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N TP O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N T  

This newsleBer is presented by the CTC@Holbrook for the 

purpose of dissemina-ng informa-on and ar-cles free of 

charge for the benefit of the public. This informa-on is not a 

subs-tute for professional advice and is not intended to be 

used as such. The editors do not accept any liability for any loss 

or damage incurred by use of or reliance on such informa-on. 

The editors of Holbrook Happenings make every effort to 

ensure the quality of the informa-on.  However, Holbrook 

Happenings cannot guarantee and assumes no legal liability or 

responsibility for the accuracy, currency or completeness of 

informa-on. It is the responsibility of contributors to secure 

permission for the use of any photographs or material 

provided for the  Holbrook Happenings. 

If you are a new adver�ser, email us for 

informa�on & a booking form. 

Per issue Adver�sing Cost 

Classified 1/16 page $18.00 

1/8 page $ 36.00 

¼ page $ 72.00 

3/8 page $108.00 

½ page (check for availability) $ 144.00 

Insert (not printed at CTC) $150.00 

Insert  (when printed at CTC) $ 100.00 

Full page (check for availability) $288.00 

You are very welcome to come along! 

OUR NEW CENTRE IS NOW OPEN! 

Drop in for a chat, enjoy a coffee with us 

and browse through our range of Koorong books 

Open on Thursdays 10.30am to 3pm 81a Albury St, 

Holbrook Pastor Graeme and Judy Sheppard 

Contact: 0422 671 149 

Church service  

Sundays at 10am 

Holbrook Library Complex 

78 ALBURY  ST    

HOLBROOK          

Ph: 6036 2244 
 

Proud Sponsor of  

Holbrook  

Happenings 

L I E S C H K E  M O T O R S           
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WE ARE OPEN 
 

B1 Trading Hours 
Monday to Thursday  

6am to 4.30pm 

Friday 6am to 5.30pm 
Saturday & Sunday  

8am to 4.30pm 

 

B2 Trading Hours 
Monday to Sunday  

7am to 3.30pm 

 

 

Takeaway Orders Only  
 

Please phone for orders also on 
02 6036 2049 
STAY SAFE 
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    Library  ComplexLibrary  ComplexLibrary  ComplexLibrary  Complex    
holbrookctc@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

Ph: 02 6036 3262    

OPENING HOURS OPENING HOURS OPENING HOURS OPENING HOURS Tues—Fri:11.00--5.30pm Saturdays-9.30-12.30pm 

FREE Tax Help – 2020 

If your income is less than $60,000 or you are on a 

disability pension you are eligible to get your tax 

return completed with the assistance of an 

accredited tax agent on Wed 16 September & Fri 2 

October.  

Book your very 

own Story Time 

session                            

We invite you to a new 

story -me experience at 

Holbrook Library where just you & your 

children visit the library to listen to a story. 

Please contact the library on 02 6036 3262 to 

book a �me. 

IPADS TO COMBAT SOCIAL ISOLATION 

FOR GREATER HUME SENIORS 

 iPads are available to residents at 

the Harry Jarvis Wing and the 

Holbrook Hostel along with socially 

isolated seniors in the community 

over 65.  

If you would like to know more 

about this program please phone 

the Library 6036 3262 or Meals on 

Wheels 6036 3677 

The Yield by                                     

Tara June Winch 

This book recently won the 2020 

Miles Franklin Award and 

previously The NSW Premier’s 

Literary Award. It is a very 

deserving winner. 

There are three narra-ves: The 

first from Albert Goondiwindi 

who is wri-ng down his language; 

the Wiradjuri language and each 

word has a story aBached. He is from Massacre Plains 

on the Murrumby River and is wri-ng this dic-onary 

before he dies to leave the language and knowledge 

to his family.                                                   The next is 

from August Goondiwindi, granddaughter of Albert 

who ran away to England as a young woman to find 

meaning long since lost from her life aPer the 

disappearance of her younger sister. August returns 

home to Prosperous House on Massacre Plains, her 

home and home of Nan Elsie and poppy Albert. She 

comes to say, goodbye at Albert’s funeral  but the pull 

of the land and connec-on to country and family 

becomes too strong to ignore when the land is 

subject to mining.                                                                                                             

The last is in leBers from the Reverend Ferdinand 

Greenleaf describing his life at Prosperous Mission in 

the early 1900’s. His idealis-c if some-mes 

patronizing ways and sympathy with the na-ve 

people puts him at odds with the white seBlers and 

ul-mately his German origins leave him and 

Prosperous Mission’s residents vulnerable as war 

breaks out. 

This book is fic-onal but with a strong connec-on the 

Riverina and shows a history that many of us are 

reluctant to acknowledge. 

CAN YOU HELP!!! 

The Library will be working with volunteers to collect 

and document the History of the Holbrook Branch of 

Red Cross and the Holbrook Pre-School/Children’s 

Centre pre 2020.  

Any stories, photos, newspaper ar-cles etc would be 

greatly appreciated. You can drop them into the 

Library during open hours. 

We are also seeking volunteers to assist with the 

sor-ng and compiling of this informa-on. If you are 

interested please call in or phone the Library on 02 

6036 3262. We’d love to hear from you. 

We are hoping to be able to present this informa-on 

in a book format that will be available at the  

Library to borrow or purchase.  
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Community Radio Station    
2GHR 96.7FM   02 6036 3248 
Holbrook Community Website     

www.holbrook.nsw.au 

ANGLICAN NEWS 
A recent online survey done by the “Na-onal Church 

Life Survey commiBee” involving 1,200 people, 

revealed that 30% of the people surveyed were 

seeking ways to understand faith issues.  Over the 

years people have sought ways to understand God 

and what life is about, myself included.   

I was raised in a Chris-an home, went to a Catholic 

school, leP home in my teens and did not know a lot 

about faith or God.  However, when I was in my early 

thir-es with a failing business, struggling to keep my 

marriage together, bills piling up, I turned to the God 

who knew me but I did not know Him, for help.  

Surprise, surprise, God sent someone to help me. 

The man who by accident befriended me was a 

commiBed Chris-an, he was posi-ve and happy even 

though he and his wife had experienced many 

tragedies in their life.  The thing that change me was 

that he taught me that there are consequences to my 

choices and ac-ons.  I realised that I had made many 

wrong choices and acted wrongly, and ignored the 

fact that the Devil tempted me to do wrong, and 

when we do wrong things, we blame God and the 

Devil goes free, why?  

The answer for me is, that we do not want to take 

accountability for what we do and we want to blame 

someone for our situa-on, and God is a soP target so 

we blame God.  Taking responsibility for who we are 

and what we have become, draws us closer to God 

and away from evil.   This is because God wants to 

have a rela-onship with us and help us get over our 

hurts and problems, where as Satan wants to keep us 

suffering.  Which one would you choose to help you? 

To understanding God, we need to get help from 

people who know God, because God is a rela-onal 

Being, and we all need to relate to people and God.  

That is why people are seeking help from people to 

know God.  The key to knowing God is to first know 

Jesus Christ.  If you are seeking to know more about 

God and faith and how to have a beBer life, get help, 

chat with a Chris-an, and I would be glad to help too.  

Best wishes from the crew at the Anglican Church and 

Rev Stephen Davis 0429845525.  

P.S. The Op-shop is having a 50% sale on selected 

items. 

HOLBROOK LANDCARE 
Soil Pit Field Day via 520 Paper Forest Rd, Mangoplah 

(Wednesday 2 September) with Helen Burns, Jason 

Condon & Frank McRae. Discussion will include 

sugges-ons on matching lucerne varie-es with 

produc-on goals. A soil pit will be used to help 

explain the role of liming in managing soil acidity and 

why it is important to know your soil type when 

planning paddock prepara-on.  

Due to demand, there will now be 2 sessions available 

but RSVP is ESSENTIAL. Times are 10am-12noon OR 

1.30pm-3.30pm. RSVP by 26 August to 

helen.burns@dpi.nsw.gov.au or ph: 0427 721 816. 

Holbrook Landcare has been working closely with our 

Mountain Landcare neighbours at Tumbarumba. 

Projects include the installa-on of infrared trail 

cameras and nest boxes to help monitor the ac-vity 

of wildlife in areas burnt last summer and the 

revegeta-on of various sites along the Rosewood Rail 

Trail. 

The Holbrook Landcare Soil Tes�ng Program is again 

be available for interested landholders. We have 

revised some of the analysis packages to fit in beBer 

with the informa-on that people are seeking. Please 

contact the office (6036 3181 or 

emailoffice@holbrooklandcare.org.au) if you are 

interested in being involved. 

OP SHOP NEWS 
The Holbrook Anglican Church is extremely grateful to 

the Greater Hume Shire Council for provision of funds 

through its Community Development Grants program. 

The Holbrook Op Shop, run by the Anglican Church 

and an incredible group of volunteers, was given 

funding by the council to provide hea-ng and cooling 

in our Op Shop. 

This has been extremely beneficial not only to our 

visitors to the Op Shop but also the volunteers who 

spend many hours sor-ng through dona-ons as well 

as selling goods.  
 

The provision of the grant will make the Op Shop a 

much nicer environment to be in, with heaters in 

winter and air condi-oning in summer. 

The Holbrook Anglican Church thanks the Greater 

Hume Shire Council for its generosity. 

Half Price Sale Extended: The half 

price sale on winter clothing and 

shoes has now been extended to 

linen and books so get in and buy 

some reading material for these 

unprecedented -mes. 

We are also needing good quality furniture 

dona�ons. If you are upda-ng your furnishings, why 

not bring your old quality furniture down to us at the 

Op Shop.  

 
 

Free speech carries with it some freedom to listen. 

(Warren E. Burger) 

A lawn is nature under totalitarian rule.  

(Michael Pollan) 
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PLANT PICK PLATE 
My Eureka Lemon tree is 

sick. It doesn’t have the 

expected new green leafy 

shoots and the flowers of 

future fruit are covered 

in a black sooty mould, 

have died and crumble in 

my fingers. It has many 

yellow leaves with the 

rest pale green verging 

on yellow. To add to the 

distress I have inflicted on my tree, I discovered 

possible collar rot where the graP has been covered 

by mulch for far to long. Oh dear, what neglect! 

On a posi-ve, the tree has produced an abundant crop 

of large juicy lemons which I have now removed 

followed up by a generous prune to reduce the stress 

on the plant. A search for solu-ons to rejuvenate my 

Lemon tree pointed me firstly in the direc-on of 

nutrient deficiency.  Iron deficiency results in yellow 

leaves requiring an applica-ons of chook manure 

pellets.  Tick. Chook manure purchased and applied.  

Next problem is the black sooty mould caused by 

humidity and lack of airflow. My tree is covered by 

thick shade cloth for frost protec-on which I suspect 

also inhibits airflow. Tick. A quarter of the cloth rolled 

up. The collar rot is resolved by removing soil and 

mulch to expose the graP well above ground level. 

Tick. However, the damage could be too great and my 

Lemon tree may already be slowly dying. This is a sad 

day. 

While I sob quietly, I need to deal with all those 

lemons I picked.  Recipes are vast, using lemons in 

deserts and conserves. Instead I flicked through my 

very old PMWU cookery book I found Candied Peel 

which is stored for future use. I squeezed the juice 

and froze in ice block trays, also for future use. I will 

need all this as I probably won’t have lemons next 

year. Passionate Gardener, June 

 

HISTORY QUIZ 
Previous quiz- Where am I?  I am a lone headstone, 

perhaps one of the oldest headstones in the GHC 

area. The cemetery in which I am located has lost a 

third of its area to ploughing, in the surviving two-

thirds there may be as many as 140 graves in 90 plots. 

Although I am in a very historical site, thousands of 

cars pass me by without seeing me! 

Answer: The headstone of Henry Wanklyn who was 

born in 1808 [died June 1852 LiBle Billabong], 19 

March 1839 married Ellen Driscoll at All Saints Church 

Camden, Ellen who was born 1809 County Cork, 

Ireland died 11 February 1877 LiBle Billabong, and 

buried at LiBle Billabong. 
 

New Quiz Who am I? I am a Holbrook ‘character’ well 

known to older Holbrook ci-zens. I died 14 December 

1980 in Albury, Emma Wright recalled him carrying 

400 pair of rabbits on his bike! 

MEN’S SHED 
Hello from the men’s shed, again not much 

happening with all the wet weather but we are s-ll 

aBending and socialising, which is one of the main 

aims of the Men’s Shed Associa-on, so we are a social 

group which means you really don’t need any skills to 

be a member. In fact we have a couple of members 

that just come for the social aspect. 

We s-ll have a few old pallets leP to get rid of there is 

no charge, if you want some soP wood kindling these 

are ideal, we can only burn so much each day. We are 

open Wednesday’s and Thursdays from 0800 to 1200 

come along for a brew and a chat.  

Rod Peters 

CELEBRATING 90 YEARS 
On 19

th
 August Mardi Walker celebrated his 90

th
 

birthday. 

Due to COVID restric-ons Mardi was unable to 

celebrate this special day with family and friends. 

Mardi and his wife Gie moved to Holbrook more than 

30 years ago from the Upper Murray to con-nue their 

love of farming as long as they could.  

Mardi is a very generous person who has volunteered 

for many organisa-ons, including the Fire brigade and 

Cancer Council. 

Mardi used to love his golf and s-ll enjoys playing a 

game of bowls with the boys. 

Mardi has been married to his wife Gie for 66 years.  

Happy birthday Mardi  
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ST PATRICK’S SCHOOL 
Gree�ngs, Gather round people let me tell you a 

story… From LiDle Things Big Things Grow, these 

lyrics come from the Paul Kelly classic and whilst the 

story is vastly different the message remains the 

same. We are a small school community but we are 

mighty and we are growing. Growing in love, 

compassion, resilience and community! 

COVID-19 con-nues to test our resilience and each 

-me it fails dismally as our strong school community 

rallies and comes up trumps!  

Fundraising: This year our fundraising ini-a-ves from 

previous years have been interrupted for one reason 

or another. Whilst some may feel disappointed I 

encourage them to see it as a giP for new 

opportuni�es.  

At this point I thank our generous school and broader 

Holbrook Community for suppor-ng our Donut-ion 

Drive. We now have orders of 121 dozen doughnuts, 

and several cash dona-ons! For your peace of mind, A 

COVID-19 Safety Plan has been registered with the 

NSW Government and strict food handling guidelines 

implemented.  

Student Leaders: 

Our Movie Night, a student led ini-a-ve, has been 

refashioned and will take place during school hours in 

our classrooms. The Year 6 Student Leaders 

accompanied 

me to IGA, 

Holbrook 

Butchers, and 

Holbrook Bakery 

on Wednesday. 

The students, in 

pairs, addressed 

the owner/

manager in 

these stores and 

confidently 

asked for 

assistance by 

means of dona-on or discount to support their ‘friend

-raising’ event planned to celebrate our community 

during these challenging -mes. APer returning one 

very brave young lady took the phone to speak with 

Bert, the manager, from The Good Guys Albury if he 

would consider dona-ng a pop-corn maker to our 

school for the event. A resounding yes had the 

students (and myself) pumped.  

Thank you, thank you, thank you! 

This week also saw the introduc-on of the ‘Caught 

Doing Something Good’ award. This award was the 

brain child of our 

School Captain aPer 

she witnessed the 

kindness and 

compassion of one of 

her peers. The first 

award went to one of 

our Kinders. We are 

all so proud of 

Ma-lda for receiving 

this award.  

Learning: As always 

the learning and 

teaching experiences 

offered at St Patrick’s 

School con-nue to engage students and pique their 

interests. Our Mathema-cs Focus Teacher whilst 

providing interven-on is now working with our GiPed 

and Talented students to extend their Mathema-cal 

thinking. This data driven ini-a-ve ensures no child 

leP behind, but also focuses on ensuring no child is 

held back! Thank you to Mrs Scholz for leading this 

and for the teachers for providing the data to inform 

this prac-ce. 

Enrolments are now open for Kinder for 2021, along 

with limited enrolment availability in Yr 1 to Yr 6. 

Again please contact the office for more informa-on 

and to book your place today. 6036 2288 

May God’s Blessings be with you always, 

Melanie Dusterho� Mavrick, Principal 
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HOLBROOK PUBLIC SCHOOL 
Hello Holbrook! What an outstanding couple of 

weeks we’ve had, full of fun, learning and excep-onal 

academic achievements. Week 3 saw us celebrate a 

combina-on of Educa-on and Science Week under 

the theme of ‘Learning Together’. A highlight of this 

week involved our Science Expo on 7
th

 August. All 

students in the school were able to par-cipate in four 

science sta-ons, which ranged from making soap 

boats, playing with Oeblek, crea-ng electrical circuits 

and elephant toothpaste, plan-ng tree saplings and 

experimen-ng with balloons. It was fantas-c to see 

all students so passionate about their scien-fic 

discoveries, and helping each other learn new things. 

Thank you to Mrs Pargeter and Miss Hemphill for 

organising the day, all teachers for being involved 

and the school leaders for their assistance and 

leadership of the groups. A constant ques-on was, 

“When can we do this again?” 

Well done to our school deba-ng team of Annabel, 

Isaac, Jayden, Eli and Tom, who represented our 

school in two virtual debates as part of the Premier’s 

Deba-ng Challenge in Week 5. A big congratula-ons 

also to Ollie Cardile, who received a silver cer-ficate 

for his recent entry in the Stage 2 sec-on of the state

-wide NESA WriteOn compe--on. His story will now 

be published in the Write On 2020 Anthology, a copy 

of which will be placed in the Na-onal Library. What 

an achievement it is be a published author at the age 

of nine. Well done, Ollie! It was great to connect 

virtually with many parents at our recent 2021 

Kindergarten Orienta-on mee-ng. If you weren’t 

able to make it to the mee-ng, feel free to give the 

principal, Nathan Fisher, a call or drop in to the office 

and pick up an informa-on pack.  

Coming Up: 

Commander Holbrook Scholarship test (9
th

 Sept) 

Talent Quest heats begin (14
th

 September) 

Kinder 100+ days of school (15
th

 September)

Opportunity class placement test (16
th

 Sept) 

TRADING HOURS:         Mon - Fri 9.00am - 6.00pm  Sat - 9.00am– 3.00pm Sun -10am-3pm 

(Bulk hardware services available until 12 noon Saturday) 

155 Albury Street,  Holbrook  

                                  Ph: 02 6036 2111           Email: accounts@holbrookstores.com.au 

Spring is not far away! 

We have a fresh delivery of seedlings 
for the Garden and Vegie Patch! 

 

Don't forget Dad this Father's Day! 

Lots of great gift ideas in store!  

See our catalogues for details. 



 ISSN 1832-0198 (print); ISSN 2652-1296 (online)                                                          1120 FREE COPIES PRINTED  
Holbrook Happenings                        8                                                                         26 August 2020                                                      

 

 

Physiotherapist- Sarah Finlay 

(Bachelor of Exercise & Sport Science, Masters of Physiotherapy) 

APA member. Sports injuries, back and neck injuries, muscle & 

joint injuries, women’s health, pre & post natal programs.  

FOR BOOKINGS & ENQUIRIES 

Call Sarah on 0409 907 058 

MARION CARSTEN 
A well-known local Marion Carsten passed away on 9 

August 2020. Marion was born on the 13 August 

1929. 

She was married to Brian (dec). She is survived by her 

children David & Jan, their partners Pauline & Colin 

and her grandchildren & great grandchild 
 

Marion was very involved in the local community 

suppor-ng many organisa-ons. 

Brownie Leader, Brown Owl, from 1948 to 1954. 

District Commissioner  1972-1977   

Badge assessors - (for many years) she assessed the 

Australiana, Collector, Cook, Hostess, House Orderly, 

Safety in the Home and Hobby badges. 

Marion Carstens was presented with her badge for 40 

years’ Service to Guiding in 1990. It was presented in 

the form of a ‘Mystery Parcel Prize’, the winner being 

Marion. She was also honoured to receive her 50 

years of Service to Guiding Badge. 

In 2010 the History of Guiding book was published 

and Marion shared some memories: 

A Brownie Pack began in 1948 when a very nervous 

Brown Owl and six 

excited girls met 

Miss Aspinall, the 

NSW Brownie 

Advisor at the Log 

Cabin where the first 

Holbrook Brownie 

Pack was formed, 

then before long 

another twelve girls 

were enrolled. Many 

happy and noisy 

Brownie days were 

held, lots of 

challenges met and 

fun sharing our 

talents. Brownies 

were very restricted 

in our activities in those days, as we were following 

the British Handbook for Brownies. We were not 

allowed to march on Anzac Day, only walk on the 

footpath. Camping out and hiking were not 

permitted. When the Australian Handbook was 

accepted, Brownies were able to enjoy outdoor 

activities. Rallies & Revels were always a fun day 

especially if we travelled away to meet other girls and 

leaders were able to share their ideas. 

We were very fortunate to travel to Wagga Wagga to 

see Her Majesty the Queen and Prince Phillip. Also to 

see Lady Baden-Powell and meet lots of other 

Brownies from our Division. 

I have always enjoyed my visits to the Brownie Pack 

for their special occasions and Promise Ceremonies, 

also helping with the testing for some of the badges. 

Hopefully the girls who made their Promise will try to 

remember to do a ‘Good turn every day’.  

Marion was also involved in other organization over 

the years including the Log Cabin Trust, the 

Commander Holbrook Scholarship Trust and the 

Holbrook Red Cross 

The wedding of Marion Duncan (Carstens) in 1953 at the Presbyterian Church in 

Albury Street Holbrook. Brownies and Guides formed a guard of honour.  
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NATIONAL MEALS ON WHEELS DAY 

RECOGNISES OUR OUTSTANDING 

VOLUNTEER FORCE  

AND THEIR RESILIENCE DURING 

THE COVID-19 PANDEMIC 
 

On the 26
th

 of August, Na-onal Meals on Wheels Day will recognise its dedicated volunteer workforce who 

stepped up to help protect the health and wellbeing of vulnerable Australians during the COVID-19 

pandemic. 

When the first COVID diagnoses came to light, many Meals on Wheels volunteers aged 70 and over were 

recommended to self-isolate for their own safety, while younger volunteers stood up to support their 

communi-es, some volunteering weekly or more! 

Meals on Wheels NSW CEO, Les MacDonald says “Na-onal Meals on Wheels day recognises the outstanding 

contribu-on of our wonderful volunteers, who ensure older Australians remain nourished and safe at home 

every day. It has been an uncertain last 12 months, with bushfire devasta-on and now COVID-19. We offer 

gra-tude and thanks to all of our 35,000 volunteers in NSW, and the growing band of individuals and 

organisa-ons that have come on board who con-nue to support us. Their efforts have made us stronger and 

more focussed than ever, and today we celebrate their contribu-on to our service”.  

During the COVID-19 pandemic, the Federal Government provided vital addi-onal funding which allowed 

Meals on Wheels services to con-nue delivering nutri-ous meals to an increased number of vulnerable 

members of the community  - Our service has seen an approximately 50% increase in service demand since 

March. 

We are so thankful to the Government for suppor-ng us during this uncertain -me through the increase in 

funding.  This has allowed us to expand our services, areas we service, as well as support the successful Social 

Connec-ons iPad project.  They recognised and reinforced the essen-al role our service plays in ensuring 

food security for people in our communites. 

Meals on Wheels Australia President, Sharyn Broer says Meals on Wheels Holbrook & Walla Walla and their 

volunteers have demonstrated immense resilience through the pandemic, however, the ongoing 

sustainability of the service is so important. 

Recently the Minister for Aged Care and Senior Australians, Senator the Hon. Richard Colbeck MP 

acknowledged the inequitable distribu-on of funding and advised Meals on Wheels Australia of an upcoming 

funding review for meal service providers, within the next 12 months. 

 

BILLABONG HIGH 

Secondary English is the study of literature and 

communica-on. Our main aim is to build in students a 

thorough understanding of the English Textual 

Concepts, such as, perspec-ve, argument, authority, 

intertextuality, symbolism and literary value. We are 

also explicitly teaching student processes such as how 

to engage personally and cri-cally with literature and 

how to experiment with, and reflect on, language and 

context. These skills are essen-al in a modern world 

where students are bombarded daily with textual 

messages and are con-nuously being posi-oned and 

asked to respond to a large amount of informa-on. 

The deeper an individual’s understanding of the way 

textual form, language and imagery can shape 

communica-on, the stronger their ability to navigate 

modern society and to make sound decisions.  

An example  of how we embed the explicit teaching 

of these concepts and processes across the junior 

courses is Year 9 students are experimen-ng with 

camera shots and angles to create a short scene 

about an outsider. 
Experimen0ng with camera angles 
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GOLF 
13 August Dad’s Army 9 hole event: 

Winner - Jimmy Maskus, R/up Vic Derbridge, 3
rd

 Alan 

Atherton. naga  Rick Murphy. 

Veterans 18 hole event:  

Winner - Jimmy Maskus, R/up Vic Derbridge. 
 

20 August A good day to stay indoors today, but we 

had four hardy souls who braved the elements and 

every one of them won something. 

Winner - Jimmy Maskus, R/up Mick Smith, 3
rd

 Alan 

Buchanan.  

MEN’S BOWLS  
Hello again from the bowling "boys". Not much is 

happening with bowls at present apart from social 

bowls on the days previously men-oned. 

Don't forget our first tournament. Consistency starts 

very soon and nomina-ons are s-ll open and due by 

27
th

 August. As I men-oned last issue, this is an 

excellent opportunity to "hone" your skills at playing 

to the kiBy, not at it. 

As always Social Bowls each Tuesday, Friday and 

Saturday at 1.30, and Sundays at 10.00, all welcome. 

Don't drive past, come in and have a roll. 

Our Presenta-on Day will be a BBQ aPer a Sunday 

game in September. More details to follow. 

That's all from me ‘-l next -me, stay healthy, happy 

and smiling. Wayno  

BASKETBALL NEWS 

 

Basketball has started for the 2020 season.   

Results from the Women’s games 

10 August: Hoppers def Mixed Bag 68-14. Highest 

scorers were J Ward 16, M Black 14, E Piltz 13. 

SmurfeBes def Heifers 25 - 13. Highest scorers were 

Heifers R Corrigan 8 & R O’Reilly 6, SmurfeBes K Boers 

8 & S Cossar 6. 

18 August: Heifers def Mixed Bag 28-7. Highest scorer 

R O’Rielly 10, C Packer 6 Heifers & P Liddell 5 Mixed 

Bag. 

Hoppers def SmurfeBes 32-10. Highest scorers L Grills 

10, J Ward 9 Hoppers. 
 

Thank you for sending in your results. It would be 

great to see some of the Men’s results for the next 

issue of Happenings. 

THREE KEVIN STORIES  

From Lady Gail’s Bookshop & Curios 
A man named Kevin rang enquiring, “Do you have any 

Penguin publica-ons with numbers less than 200?” 

His wife needed 13 to complete her collec-on. “What 

numbers is she aPer?” asks me.  “I’ll ring you back.” A 

while later a man rings. “It’s Kevin here” and he 

raBles off the some numbers. “Are these the Penguin 

numbers,” I ask. “Yes” he says. I delivered 11 out of 

the 13 to Perth when I went for my brother’s 50
th

 

birthday that December. 
 

Kevin from Adelaide arrived at my shop at 10.20am 

and didn’t leave un-l 4.10pm. He knew he wasn’t 

coming back any-me soon and he didn’t want to miss 

anything. 
 

Long since re-red jockey, Kevin called into the shop 

looking for horse or racing related books. A day or so 

later he rang saying “He was so stunned when he 

heard me laugh that he went off without buying the 

book he wanted. Do you s-ll have it?” Yes, it cost him 

$6.00 for the book and $7.20 to post it to Melbourne. 

DO YOU REMEMBER SOME  

OF THESE NAMES? 

WHAT YEAR WAS IT TAKEN? 

Back : Lew Carkeek, Bill Fields, Cec Fields, & 

Bill Frater 

Centre: Bob Brown, Bob Burrowes, Frank Sco6, Jim 

Byron & Dick Wordsworth. 

Front: Wa8e Winne6, Gordon Hurst,  

& Snow Morgan 
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1963 HOLBROOK AFL RESERVES TEAM (Grand Final Runners-up) 

Back: Brian White, Colin Parker, Des Gilbert, Ber-e Haynes, Gordon Mackinlay, Ian Gilbert, ????, Ian Black, 

Peter Heriot, Alan Harris, John Clyde. Front: Greg Heather, Alister McKoy, Kenny Muller, Warren Musgrave, Ron 

Muller, Jimmy Humphries, Peter Wornes.      Mascots: Neale Taylor & ???? Humphries 
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FARM TREE MAINTENANCE  
  Driveways cleared to 8 metres.                        

Unwanted trees felled. Dead trees ringed for firewood.                          

Orchards Pruned.                                           

Plantation Maintenance 
 

Thinning and pruning service available. 4 wheel drive 

cherry picker for pruning to 8 metres.  

Phone me: I will be happy to come out and view your 

plantation with you and offer my advice. 
 

Fully insured.       No fee—no obligation. 
 

John: 0428 211 837 

   Cameron Jones 

       Carpenter 

 Carpentry 

 Plastering 

 Tiling 

 Bathroom renos 

 Maintenance work 

Lic. No. R97404     Mobile 0427 362 796 

PETER  

WINNETT  
Managing Director 
128 Halford Drive 

Holbrook NSW 2644  
 

-bulldozers D3 to D8 

- excavators 1.7 to 50 tonne 

- graders 120,140,160 

- dump trucks on and off road 

- loaders - scrapers - water trucks 

All sizes and aBachments, late model, low 

hour machines.  

With or without experienced operators. 

Farm, forestry, civil and environmental 

works.  

Safe, professional and efficient.  

No obliga-on free quotes.  

References available.  

P 0409 609 086 E pwinneB@bigpond.com 
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C O M M U N I T Y  D I A R YC O M M U N I T Y  D I A R YC O M M U N I T Y  D I A R YC O M M U N I T Y  D I A R Y     A N N O U N C E M E N T SA N N O U N C E M E N T SA N N O U N C E M E N T SA N N O U N C E M E N T S     

Mobile Service 

Centre 

27 August 2020  9:30am to 3:00pm 
 

Holbrook Submarine Car Park  

Driver Knowledge tests, Driver licence and photo 

card applica-ons and renewals and many more 

services.  

Note that bookings are required for driving tests.  

Phone 137788, follow the prompts and ask to 

speak to Albury Service Centre in order to book a 

driving test on this day in Holbrook. 

 

August 2020 

Wed 26  Holbrook Art Group 5.30pm 

Thu 27  Service NSW Mobile unit 9.30am @  

  Submarine carpark 

  Women’s Health Clinic ph: 6036 2522 

Fri 28  Free Tax Help @ Holbrook Library  

  (condi-ons apply) 

   CampdraI AGM 6.30pm @ CampdraI  

 Grounds 

Sun 30  Anglican Church Service Holb 9.30am 

  Holb Show Society AGM 1.00pm @  

  Spor�ng Complex (sheep pavilion) 

  Motorcross Ride Park Day @ Wangoola 

Mon 31  CraIy Hands @ 7 Fleet St 

  Bridge Club 2.30pm @ RS Club 6036 2559 
 

September 2020 

Wed 2  Holbrook Art Group 5.30pm 

Fri 4  Lankeys Creek Hall Happy Hour 6.30pm 

Sun 6  Anglican Church Service Holb 9.30am 

Mon 7  CraPy Hands  

  Bridge Club 2.30pm RS Club 6036 2559 

Wed 9   Commander Holbrook Scholarship exam 

  Holbrook Art Group 5.30pm 

Fri 11  Lankey’s Creek Hall AGM 7pm  

Sun 13  Anglican Church Service Holb 9.30am 

  Anglican Service Woomargama 11am 

Mon 14  Bridge Club 2.30pm RS Club 6036 2559 

  CraPy Hands @ 7 Fleet St 

Wed 16   Holbrook Art Group 5.30pm 

  Free Tax Help @ Holbrook Library   

 (condi-ons apply) 

Sun 20   Anglican Church Service Holb 9.30am 

Mon 21  Bridge Club 2.30pm @ RS Club 6036 2559 

Tue 22   Holbrook Public School Book Fair 

Thu 24   Women’s Health Clinic ph: 6036 2522 

HOLBROOK  R&D Home Maintenance 
For  all your home maintenance 

Painting, tiling, plaster, repairs, bathroom, 
laundry, and reno’s. 

» No Job Too Small          
ABN 33 146 093 819         Ring Rod 0418 675 193 

Lankeys Creek Hall 
AGM 

Friday 11
th
 September at 7pm 

At the hall - all welcome 

RIVERINA HOTEL 
Looking for happy, enthusiastic, 

hard working team members that 
are available nights weekends and 

lunch shifts,  
Must have RSA and RCG  

Send resume to 
manager@rivhotel.com.au 

or come into the pub  
and say g’day  
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THE HOLBROOK 

PHARMACY 
Don’t forget Father’s Day  

Sunday 6th September. The Holbrook 
Pharmacy has your Father’s Day gift 

ideas covered. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Opening hours:  

Monday to Friday 9am-5pm 

(Closed for lunch 1.30pm-2pm) 

Saturday 9am-12noon 
Call or come in.    Ph: 02 6036 2055 

 
 
 

Social Connections Worker 
Short term casual contract 

We are seeking an enthusiastic worker to assist our 
service users to participate in our iPad Social 
Connections project for a minimum period of 3 

months. The successful applicant will have excellent 
communication skills, technology skills (in particular 

iPad), be patient and have the ability to work 
independently as well as part of our team. The 

position will also include additional casual 
administration work available on a relief basis as 

required. 
The project’s aim is to engage older people with 

technology, within their own homes, to enhance social 
connections with family, friends and the community 

through the Covid-19 lockdown period. The project will 
also connect users with online access to services such 
as Centrelink, telehealth, banking as well as accessing 

entertainment and other apps. 
You will be working directly with service users and in 
their own homes.  A driver’s license will be essential. 
The successful applicant will be required to undergo a 

National Police Record Check. 
Position is minimum 5 hours per week. Salary and 

conditions are in accordance with the Social, 
Community, Home Care & Disability Services Industry 

Award 2010 (SCHADS Modern Award).   
Interested applicants may obtain more information by 

calling our office 02 60363677 or via email to:   
manager@holbrookmealsonwheels.com.au 
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